

DEUTSCHE STIFTUNG FÜR INTERNATIONALE RECHTLICHE ZUSAMMENARBEIT E.V. | IRZ Postfach 20 04 09, D · 53134 Bonn

GESCHÄFTSFÜHRER

Mr Vice President of the Constitutional Court of Ukraine Prof. Serhiy Holovaty vul. Zhylianska 14 01033 Kyiv

1 March 2022

AZ: 11.81.41.02676

Durchwahl: +49 - 228 - 95 55-111 Telefax: +49 - 228 - 95 55-100 E-Mail: huelshoerster@irz.de

Dear Mr Vice President,

In view of the military aggression your country is being subjected to right now, I would like to express to you and to the Constitutional Court of Ukraine the solidarity of the German Foundation for International Legal Cooperation (IRZ). We are all deeply shocked by the terrible news which are reaching us daily. Our thoughts are with you, dear Mr Vice President Holovaty, and with all judges and the whole staff of the Constitutional Court of Ukraine as well as with their families and friends.

Professor Reinhard Gaier, judge at the Federal Constitutional Court (ret.) and Professor Udo Steiner, judge at the Federal Constitutional Court (ret.) likewise convey their regards in this spirit.

With our best heartfelt wishes for Ukraine to continue being a free country and in deep sympathy

r. Stefan Hülshörster